
 

Prior’s Mill C.E. Primary School 
Newsletter May 5th  
Welcome to the Prior's Mill Newsletter - this will now be shared weekly and will contain key dates 

and information.  

05.05.76 



In This Issue 

 

This week we include: 

• Message from Mr Linsley  

• The Coronation  

• Attendance  

• Y6 SATs 

• Worship - Mrs Williams  

• Key Dates  



May the 4th be with you!   

 

 



 

Star Wars Day this week and we have had plenty out of this world learning opportunities happening 

for pupils. Thanks to Mrs William's Class for the posters!  

I was invited to see some fantastic problem solving involving 'LEGO' in Mrs Kemp's Class. Hopefully 

you will enjoy looking at the pictures and the Video!  

Pupils across school have been continuing with their learning and taking part in activities linked to 

the Coronation Weekend.  

Online Safety is something we take very seriously in school please look at the parents guide to 

Whatsapp - we do have children with mobiles who are in Whatsapp groups it is important to know 

that the age limit for these groups is 16+. If you have concerns you can contact a member of the SLT 

for advice or speak to your child's class teacher.  



 

 



 

 



 

 



 



 

https://sway.office.com/W4eipQwse4xLbweb#content=bvifNeSWowMlbl 

https://sway.office.com/W4eipQwse4xLbweb#content=bvifNeSWowMlbl


 

https://sway.office.com/W4eipQwse4xLbweb#content=JloltY0oSHZCkA 

https://sway.office.com/W4eipQwse4xLbweb#content=JloltY0oSHZCkA


 

The Coronation  

The coronation of Charles III and his wife, Camilla, as king and queen of the United Kingdom and the 

other Commonwealth realms is scheduled to take place on Saturday, 6 May 2023, at Westminster 

Abbey. 

We were able to celebrate in school today, from 2-3pm we provided activities in each classroom and 

families were able to join us for refreshments and cakes in the KS1 & KS2 halls. We had a children’s 

tombola in each hall and a raffle was also drawn. 

Following refreshments children can be collected from their class at 2.50pm but will need to be 

signed out with the class teacher. 

All pupils were provided with a badge and a cupcake courtesy of the SPA.  



It was lovely to see pupils, staff and parents dressed in Red, White and Blue!  

 

Attendance Matters  

 



We strongly advise that any holiday in term time should be avoided due to the impact of lost 

learning time on children. Please be aware that leave of absence (holiday) during term time will not 

be authorised except in exceptional circumstances. It is school policy to refer any unauthorised 

absence due to holiday to the local authority who may issue a fixed penalty notice.  This is a penalty 

of up to £120 per child, per parent and so can add up to a significant amount.  The school does not 

receive any revenue from fines; the money is paid to the Local Authority. In addition, we now have a 

new system in school for pupils who are late. Pupils must be escorted to the office in the main 

building and a form completed by parents/carers to sign the pupils in and indicate the reason for the 

lateness. This is for our records and also to avoid pupils becoming distressed.  

Y6 SATs  

 

I just wanted to say how proud I am of pupils and staff in ensuring Y6 are ready to embrace SATs 

week next week. I also wanted to reiterate that although SATs are important what is of greater 

importance to me is that pupils leave Prior's Mill ready for Y7 as great  young people who embody 

the school vision and values through the Prior's Promise.  I see that in all our Y6 pupils and I'm 

excited about the wonderful opportunities they will have as they continue their education. Until 

then we are very lucky to have them and I'm sure they will do everyone proud.  

Good Luck Y6 please rest and relax this weekend we will approach SATs together and I look forward 

to celebrating their completion with you next Friday afternoon.  



Worship Theme - Friendship  

It was lovely to be a part of Mrs Williams and Mrs Chapmans class worship all about worship this 

morning. Well done for some great singing, a lovely bible story about the importance of true 

friendship and some personal anecdotes about why you have some lovely best friends.  

 

 

 

Key Dates  

 

5th May Coronation of  King Charles lll   

From 2-3pm Friday 5th May we will provide activities in each classroom and you are welcome to join 

us for refreshments and cakes in the KS1 & KS2 halls, we will have a children’s tombola in each hall 

and the raffle will also be drawn that day. 



Following refreshments children can be collected from their class at 2.50pm but will need to be 

signed out with the class teacher. 

Children who have not been collected will be dismissed at usual time. 

 

15th May    

Christian Aid Week 

  

15th May    

Walk to School week 

 

23rd May 

School Council   Charity Day 

EY – Teddy Bears 

KS1 – Turtle Day 

KS2-  Mind 

 

5th June - School PD Day (Closed) 

 

6th June - School Re-opens using New Start Time 8:30am   

 

8th June    

National Best   Friends Day 

 

13th   June 

 Grandads wheels visit.  

  

26th   June  

National school   sports week 

Whole week to   include sports day 

 

3rd July 



National Fieldwork   Week 

 

Save the Date  

The Year 6 Prom will be held on Tuesday 11th July 

at 6pm. Further information to follow. 

 

1 - And Finally..... I thought you might like to see the card that the office team got me for my birthday this week - it's not 
really what I expected!! I hope all families and friends have a lovely additional bank holiday weekend and enjoy the 

coronation celebrations!  



Contact Us 

 

If you would like to contact us about anything in the newsletter or need an additional conversation 

then please don't hesitate to catch me outside on the yard or through making an appointment at the 

office.  

 

Prior's Mill C.E. Primary School  

Clifton Avenue, Billingham. Stockton-on-Tees, TS22 5BX 

Tel: 01642 650 426 

Email: office@priorsmill.org.uk 

 

Visit us on the web at  https://priorsmill.org.uk/ 

 

School Vision 

As an inclusive Church of England primary school, we welcome children and families of all faiths and 

none to be part of our school family which has a distinctly Christian character and ethos.  At Prior’s 

Mill, we encourage everyone to discover, flourish and grow in their talents, nurturing their God 

given gifts and potential. We work with passion to foster a love of learning, a love of community and 

personal resilience. Following in the footsteps of Jesus, we are a school where kindness, forgiveness, 

respect and honesty underpin our words and actions. 

Biblical Narrative - The Parable of The Mustard Seed – Mark 4:30-32 (NIV)  

mailto:office@priorsmill.org.uk
https://priorsmill.org.uk/


“What shall we say the kingdom of God is like, or what parable shall we use to describe it? It is like a 

mustard seed, which is the smallest of all seeds on earth. Yet when planted, it grows and becomes 

the largest of all garden plants, with such big branches that the birds can perch in its shade.”   

School Values  

We give our best - We are kind - We are honest - We are respectful - We forgive 
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